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5. Dates for your diary 
6. AGM 

 
1. Grazing on the Common update 
Cattle returned to the Common as planned in the autumn but unfortunately had to be 
removed earlier than originally planned. The process of obtaining the necessary permissions 
for the fencing that had been erected was started but when the Planning Inspectorate asked 
for a public enquiry the Parish Council decided to withdraw their application and remove the 
fencing. The cost of conducting the enquiry was a major concern and potentially the 
application could have been refused. The Parish Council still believe that grazing will prove 
to be a great benefit to the biodiversity of the Common and have set up a working party to 
recommend a way forward. A survey of Larks Meadow is required during this coming year 
so that any changes or improvements to the plant life following a period of grazing can be 
determined. 
Below are two of the plants we are trying to encourage to grow on the Common. 
 
Bird’s Foot Trefoil (Lotus Corniculatus), aka Bacon and Eggs 
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Pyramidal Orchid (Anacamptis 

Pyramidalis)  

2. Apple Day and news of the Community Orchard 
 
The Community Orchard held its 3rd Apple Day on Saturday 1 October. The weather was 
stunning and hundreds of people attended. The main new attraction this year was a barbecue 
serving pork and local apple sausages – made to order by village butcher Higgins, using 
apples grown in Chorleywood! Also popular was the juice pressing stall, where visitors 
(especially children) could help make and taste apple juice from scratch. Other attractions 
included face painting (who knew that 2-4 year olds could be so patient and sit so still?!), 
sales of unusual varieties of locally grown apples and apple juice, identification of mystery 
apples growing in visitors’ gardens, home made cakes and fruit preserves and a stall selling 
local honey and providing information about beekeeping. Many of those who came enjoyed 
a picnic on the grass in the warm sunshine – the setting of the Orchard providing an idyllic 
location. 
In December the Orchard volunteers planted more trees (on 3rd and 10th December, 
coinciding with National Tree Planting Week). This included the introduction of several 
cherry trees as well as some cider apple varieties – who knows, in years to come visitors to 
Apple Day will be able to enjoy local cider with their sausage and apple hot dogs! Following 
the addition of these trees, the Orchard is almost fully planted. All the Orchard volunteers 
who have helped water and maintain the trees can be extremely proud that out of more than 
100 trees planted only 1 has died (and that will, of course, be replaced). The regular working 
parties on the first Saturday of each month will restart in the Spring and anyone keen to join 
in can contact Alison Rubens for information (tel. 01923 282937 or email 
Chorleywood.orchard@gmail.com.  
 
3 Play Area proposal update 
The Advisory Committee set up by residents and the Parish Council to review potential 
locations across the parish of Chorleywood for formal and informal play spaces has 
produced its recommendations. These have been presented to the Open Spaces Committee of 
the Parish Council and will be discussed in detail at a meeting on Tuesday 21 February. 
Some of the sites are in Chorleywood House Estate which is owned by Three Rivers District 
Council and the remainder are located on Chorleywood Common. The next phase will be to 
consult is all the residents of the Parish from the youngest to the oldest and assess what types 
of play equipment are wanted and which locations best suit these aspirations. FOCC have 
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taken an active part on the advisory committee and look forward to receiving comments 
from the members on the proposed sites. 
  

4. Volunteering 
 
Thank you to those who responded to the Parish Council and FOCC requests for volunteers. 
However, we can still use more helpers and any assistance you can give will be much 
appreciated. If you need more information on what is involved please ask. The programme is 
varied and obviously can change due to the vagaries of the weather. If you provide us with 
your details, then we will co-ordinate with the Parish Council for the various working parties 
and tasks.  Please complete the attached form and post it to Simon Varnals  (Mr S.Varnals, 
Cava House, Dog Kennel Lane, Chorleywood, WD3 5EL or e-mail your details to 
FRIENDSOFCWC@GMAIL.COM 
 

_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ Please detach and return by post or return by e-mail _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _  
If you would like to volunteer for any or all of the following, please indicate in the box 
 
Working Parties on the Common      
 

I am available during the week      
I am available at Weekends       

 
My/Our Contact Details are: - 
 
Name:   _________________________________________________ 
 
Address:  _________________________________________________ 
 
   _________________________________________________ 
 
Telephone:  ________________  Mobile: ___________________ 
 
E-mail address: ___________________________________________ 

_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ Please detach and return by post or return by e-mail _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _  
 
 
 
 
 
5. Dates for your diary 
 
The October talk at the library, "Badgers on your Doorstep", proved to be a very successful 
evening with almost every library seat filled and many members interested enough to ask a 
great number of questions of our speakers!     
  
On Thursday, 15th March, our talk will be: "Chorleywood on Ice", by Tony Morigi who is 
the principal geologist from the British Geological Survey.   He came to talk to us ten years 
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ago and his talk was so successful that he is back by popular request!    The talk will cover 
the archaeology of the River Thames up to the present time, focusing on our area of course! 
  
Finally, our last winter talk on Thursday 19th April is by Peter Monahan, our senior parish 
ranger, and his talk will be: "Common Management - how it has evolved over the last twenty 
years", which is about the length of time Peter has been caring for and managing our 
beautiful Common. 
  
Do you have ideas for future talks? We are always pleased to hear of topics our members 
would find interesting as well as speakers who you would recommend. 
 
The talks at Chorleywood Library start at 8.00pm, £2.00 for members and under 16s free.   
The price also includes light refreshments.    We look forward to seeing you!! 
 
6.    AGM – 24 February 2012 
 
Our AGM will be on Friday 24th February 2012 and our speaker then will be Mark Carter 
from Countryside Management Services, who will be giving a short talk on "The work of 
CMS and how it relates to local interest groups." 
 
You may remember that an amendment to the “Objects and Powers” clause of the 
Constitution was on the agenda for the 2011 AGM, intended to reflect more accurately the 
position of the Friends as supporting and helping, but not controlling, the management of the 
Common.  That Resolution could not be put to last year’s AGM because some members had 
not been given the necessary 21 days’ notice; it was therefore deferred to the 2012 meeting. 
Full details of the revised constitution are attached to the Agenda for the AGM and it is 
important that members inform the committee of their wishes with regard to these changes.  
 
Have you ever considered joining our committee? If you have now is your opportunity as at 
the AGM new and retiring members are presented for election. If you are interested please 
contact Greg Hill our Chairman 


